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June 6, 2022

Notice of Availability of Initial Study with Proposed Negative Declaration for the Reef 
City Capital Maintenance Project 

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to preserve and 
resurface State Route 41 in Kings County from the Kern County line to 0.8 mile west of 
the Interstate 5/State Route 41 separation near Reef City in Kings County.  

Caltrans has studied the effects this project may have on the environment and 
concluded that the project would not have a significant effect on the environment. 

This letter is to notify you the Initial Study with Proposed Negative Declaration is 
available for public review at the following locations and website: 

• Caltrans District 6 Office, 1352 West Olive Avenue, Fresno, California
93728, Monday through Friday, from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

• Kettleman City Library, 104 Becky Pease Street, Kettleman City, California
93239, Tuesday through Thursday, from 2:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.

• The document can also be downloaded from the Caltrans website:
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-6

The public comment period ends July 11, 2022. Please submit any written comments or 
concerns about the document to G. William “Trais” Norris III, Senior Environmental 
Planner, California Department of Transportation, 2015 East Shields Avenue, Suite 100, 
Fresno, California, 93726, or by email at trais.norris@dot.ca.gov. For additional 
information please contact me at (209) 601-3521. 

Sincerely,  

G. William “Trais” Norris III
Senior Environmental Planner
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